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Press release 

Ambassador Marc Perrin de Brichambaut appointed OSCE Secretary General 

VIENNA, 10 June 2005 - The Organization for Security and Co-operation in Europe on Friday 
appointed Ambassador Marc Perrin de Brichambaut, a senior French diplomat, as OSCE Secretary 
General for a three-year term. 

Ambassador de Brichambaut's appointment takes effect from June 21. 

He succeeds Ambassador Jan Kubis of Slovakia, who is leaving the OSCE after completion of his 
second three-year term as Secretary General. 

The OSCE Chairman-in-Office, Slovenian Foreign Minister Dimitrij Rupel, congratulated the new 
Secretary General on his appointment, noting that he takes over at a challenging time when the 
organization is undergoing intensive discussions on its future. 

"His job will not be easy, but I am convinced that with his enormous experience, he will make an 
invaluable contribution to meeting the challenges the OSCE faces. He takes over in the year in which 
we celebrate the 30th anniversary of the Helsinki Final Act and I know he will provide leadership 
and vision in the years ahead," the Chairman-in-Office said. 

Minister Rupel said the Slovenian Chairmanship was devoting considerable energy to reform of the 
OSCE and hoped the 55 participating States would reach consensus on the way ahead for the 
Organization in the second half of this year. 

"I am confident that the input of Secretary General-designate de Brichambaut will be a significant 
contribution to the reform process and that he will help to ensure that the OSCE remains dynamic 
and effective," he said. 

Ambassador de Brichambaut, who has been Director for Strategic Affairs at the French Defence 
Ministry since 1998, has had a distinguished career since graduating from the Ecole Nationale 
d'Administration in Paris in 1974. 

Born in Rabat, Morocco in 1948, he has worked as senior adviser to several French foreign ministers 
and defence ministers. He worked at the United Nations in New York and had diplomatic 
assignments in Washington and Vienna. 

The Chairman-in-Office paid tribute to outgoing Secretary General Kubis. 

"Ambassador Kubis has served the OSCE with energy, great integrity and dedication," he said. "He 
has been a wise counsellor to me and my predecessors as Chairman-in-Office. I look forward to an 
equally fruitful relationship with Ambassador de Brichambaut." 
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Ambassador Marc Perrin de Brichambaut 

Prior to his appointment as OSCE Secretary General in June 2005, Ambassador Marc Perrin 
de Brichambaut held senior positions in the French administration as well as in international 
organizations. 

A graduate of France's Ecole Nationale d'Administration in Paris (1974), Ambassador de 
Brichambaut started his career at the Conseil d'Etat, first as an administrative judge, later as 
Conseiller d'Etat. In 1978, he was posted to New York to work as Special Assistant to the 
United Nations Under-Secretary-General for International Economic and Social Affairs. 

He returned to Paris in 1981, where he became an adviser to French Foreign Minister Claude 
Cheysson. 

In 1983 and 1984, he was Chief of Staff to Roland Dumas, then Minister of European 
Affairs. When Mr Dumas became Foreign Minister, Ambassador de Brichambaut continued 
to serve as his Chief of Staff. 

In 1986, he moved to Washington, D.C., as Counsellor at the French Embassy, returning to 
Paris in 1988 as Principal Adviser to Defence Minister Jean-Pierre Chevenement. 

From 1991 to 1994, Ambassador de Brichambaut represented France as Head of Delegation 
at the Conference on Security and Co-operation in Europe (CSCE) in Vienna, which in due 
course became the OSCE. From 1994 to 1998, he headed the French Foreign Ministry's 
Legal Division. 

His most recent post, from 1998, was as Director for Strategic Affairs at the French Defence 
Ministry 

Marc Perrin de Brichambaut was born in Rabat, Morocco, on 29 October 1948. 

He is married and has two children. 

Page 1 of 1 / ME U:\SG\PPIS\PRESS\2005-PRS\ATTACHMENTS\2005-355-NEW SGCV.DOC 


